
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  
Sent: Friday, 20 April 2018 9:53 AM 
To: 'Robert Seals' 
Cc: info@childcarealliance.org.au; info@childcaresa.com.au; admin@childcarensw.com.au; 
info@childcarequeensland.com.au; qld@childcarealliance.org.au; info@childcarewa.com.au; 
wa@childcarealliance.org.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; michal.roucek@ablawyers.com.au; Michael 
Wright; Luis Izzo 
Subject: RE: C2013/6333 - Application to set aside Orders Requiring Production of Documents 

 
Dear Mr Seals,  
 
Re: C2013/6333 – Application by IEU for an Equal Remuneration Order 
 
I refer to the above matter and your email below.  
 
There is no proper basis for the IEU to seek an extension of the compliance date for 
summons for the production of documents not directed to a third party. Accordingly, the 
extension request is refused.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Ammy Lewis 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
From: Robert Seals [mailto:robert@ieu.asn.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 17 April 2018 9:54 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 
Cc: info@childcarealliance.org.au; info@childcaresa.com.au; admin@childcarensw.com.au; 
info@childcarequeensland.com.au; qld@childcarealliance.org.au; info@childcarewa.com.au; 
wa@childcarealliance.org.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; michal.roucek@ablawyers.com.au; Michael 
Wright; Luis Izzo 
Subject: Re: C2013/6333 - Application to set aside Orders Requiring Production of Documents 

 
Dear Associate  
 

I write in relation to the above matter, and with regard to the listing of the IEU’s 
application at 4pm on Tuesday 24 April. 
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The production orders, which the IEU is seeking to have set aside in part on grounds of 
oppressiveness due to the volume of material they seek, are currently returnable on 25 April 
2018. This is a public holiday.  
 

Accordingly, it is likely that the companies the subject of the orders will have substantially 
advanced their compliance efforts, and some production may have already occurred. If the 
IEU succeeds in whole or in part, these efforts (and associated costs) will be wasted. 
 

As such, I respectfully request that the time for production of the orders be extended to  4 
May 2018, to prevent these wasted costs. This still leaves sufficient time for any material 
ultimately produced to be incorporated into the respondents’ material. 
 

Alternatively, I respectfully request that the matter be listed earlier. The IEU’s 
representatives are available at any time on Thursday or Friday this week, after 4pm on 
Monday 23 April or any time on Tuesday 24 April. 
 

Yours sincerely,  
 

Robert Seals | Industrial Officer 
On 17 Apr 2018, at 5:01 pm, Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
wrote: 
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